ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
4th March, 2008

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.50 p.m.
PRESENT:
R. Marsh - in the Chair

Councillors Clague, Dobbs, Loveday and Salmon
M. Cooke
} S.M.A.G.

A. Gardner
}

J. McClusky
}

J. Doyle - NE Ordsall

E.   Downs        - TCARA

J. Dale           - Barracks

J. Sowerby 
} Residents

K. Pearson
}

D. Temple
}


OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:




R. Spanner - Neighbourhood Manager




V. Halliwell - CHAP




J. Burns - Salford Youth Service




T. Short - GMPTE




V. Joseph - Committee Services Manager

91.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Warmisham, W. Smid, Anne Cosgrove and R. Mashiter.

92.
TOUR OF THE SCHOOL

Prior to the commencement of the meeting arrangements had been made for Members of the Community Committee to tour the Primrose Hill Primary School.  The Chair gave thanks to the Headteacher and the staff for making the arrangements for the tour.

93.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 8th January, 2008, were approved as a correct record subject to the inclusion of Jim Doyle and Jonathan Dale in the attendance thereat.

94.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Environment Issues in the Broadwalk Area


(Previous Minute 82 - 8th January, 2008)


It was indicated that no further information had yet been received.


(b)
Highways Capital Programme Update


(Previous Minute 82(iii) Fitzwarren Street)


It was reported that a site visit had been held and that a letter had been forwarded to the Highways Section of Urban Vision but no response had been received as of yet.

95.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE FUTURE AGENDA MEMBERSHIP AND BUDGET PRIORITIES

Ross Spanner invited Members to submit information for priorities in respect of (a) the Community Committee Budget for 2008/09, (b) future issues to be addressed at future meetings of the Community Committee and (c) suggestions for increasing the membership of the Community Committee.  

Members of the Community Committee were invited to return their responses to the Neighbourhood Manager at the earliest opportunity.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted, and arrangements be made for a further report to be submitted to a future meeting.

96.
HEALTHY COMMUNITIES COLLABORATIVE 

Vicky Halliwell (Salford PCT) gave a presentation on the work carried out by the Healthy Communities Collaborative and explained to the community the aims and objectives of the purpose of the collaborative and how they could involve themselves in taking part in their activities.


Vicky provided information that the purpose of the collaborative was to identify people at risk earlier, the key ages of 60 to 69 with regard to breast and lung cancer.  She reported on the methods by which the project interacted with the community holding monthly meetings and quizzes and requested that members of the community come forward to identify further events or venues where the message of improving this age groups health could be taken forward.  Members of the Community Committee were invited to contact Vicky’s offices through the Neighbourhood Manager.  Members of the Committee thanked Vicky for her presentation and raised a question with regard to the key age group of the programme i.e. 60 to 69.  It was reported that national statistics indicated that this was the highest indicator where these illnesses were being developed and any action or early intervention would support people and increase the recovery rates. 


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

97.
DEVOLVED HIGHWAYS BUDGET

Members considered a report in respect of the Ordsall and Langworthy Community Committee Devolved Highways Budget and the following decisions were made:-

	SCHEME
	Issue
	DECISION

	Ordsall Lane pedestrian crossing facilities (development of pedestrian refuge)

	
	Approve (£16,000)

	Fitzwarren Street 
	Members referred to the problems of the bollards in this part of the Community Committee area and the need  to increase their visibility and awaited a further report and second survey that was to be undertaken i.
	

	Pedestrian Cycle Routes Subway at Roundabout M602
	 Ongoing maintenance
	A site visit to be undertaken and a further report submitted

	20MPH Speed Restriction on Ordsall Estate
	Feasibility study
	The Community Committee agreed in principle to a feasibility study to ensure their desire to reduce the speed of traffic on the  Ordsall Estate to 20MPH.

 Urban Vision be requested to investigate this work and submit a further report and when appropriate take the necessary statutory and consultory processes,should the scheme be formally approved by the Community Committee


98.
SAYO AND SPARKY UPDATE

Cheryl Williams gave a detailed presentation on the participation in the SAYO and Sparky Out Of School Activity Programmes which had taken place both during  and out of holiday time. 

Members of the Community Committee thanked Cheryl for her presentation and congratulated SCL on their work with the local community.

99.
METROLINK EXTENSION TO MEDIA CITY

Members were given a presentation by Tony Shorte from the GMPTE as part of the consultation process relating to the Metrolink extension to Media City.  In making his presentation he referred to the potential impact the BBC relocation would have on the City and the region and the need to improve and extend the transport metro system.  He reported that there would be new trams and at peak times five trams would run per hour.  He invited all Members of the Community Committee to submit comments on the documentation which had been circulated and informed them that all results would be published.


RESOLVED:
THAT Mr. Shorte  be thanked for his presentation and that Members of the Community Committee be encouraged to participate in the consultation exercise.

100.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group held on 30th January and 27th February, 2008, be approved.

101.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION

Members noted the receipt of the following documents:-


(a)
Notes from the Ordsall Community Forum held on 20th November, 2007.


(b)
Notes from the Seedley/Langworthy Community Forum held on 15th November, 2007.
102.
GOOD NEWS ITEMS

(a)
Councillor Salmon invited all Members of the Community Committee to attend a welcome ceremony of the new Vicar of St. Clements CE  on Saturday, 5th April, 2008, for Reverend Sandra Kearney.


(b)
Ross Spanner brought to the attention of the Community Committee that community activists had been invited to participate in an event to be held at the Manchester Palace Theatre. Any wishing to attend was invited to contact him for details.
103.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held on 27th May, 2008, commencing at 7.00 p.m. at a venue to be decided.
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